Lou Mansolillo

From: LISA HARPIN < harp90@cox.net>
Sent: Wednesday, April 3, 2024 3:46 PM

To: House Environment and Natural Resources Committee

Subject: I am writing in favor of house bill 8093

Dear Chairman Bennett and House Environment and Natural Resources Committee Members,

I am writing in favor of House Bill 8093.

House Bill 8093 proposes establishing Rhode Island's fresh water lake management program which would be beneficial for several reasons.

- It aims to preserve the state's fresh water resources which provide various benefits such as recreational opportunities, flood mitigation and habitat provision for native wildlife and plants.
- Establishing the Rhode Island Lake management fund would provide dedicated funding for projects to enhance water quality and habitat. This program represents a proactive approach to safe guarding Rhode Island's fresh water ecosystems for current and future generations.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely, Lisa Harpin 92 Indian Trail South Wakefield, RI 02879